
Notice of Public Hearing 
Regarding Proposed Award of a Business Subsidy 

Under the 27th Cycle Neighborhood STAR Program 
 
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the City Council of the City of Saint Paul (the “City”) will 
hold a Public Hearing on Wednesday, February 16, 2022 at 3:30 p.m. in the City Council 
Chambers on the third floor of City Hall, 15 West Kellogg Boulevard, Saint Paul, MN regarding 
the proposed award of a business subsidy under the 27th Cycle Neighborhood STAR Program to: 
WEST INDIES SOUL FOOD INC. 
 
Information about the proposed business subsidy, including a summary of the terms of the subsidy, 
is available for inspection during normal business hours at City of Saint Paul Department of 
Planning and Economic Development, 25 W. Fourth Street, Suite 1300, Saint Paul, MN 55102, 
and electronically through an emailed request to Claudia Klinkhammer, at 
claudia.klinkhammer@ci.stpaul.mn.us . 
 
All comments concerning the proposed subsidy will be heard at this hearing and may be made in 
one of the following ways: 1) in-person testimony; 2) online participation and presentation of live 
testimony, per instructions included in the “public hearings” portion of the meeting agenda to be 
posted at https://stpaul.legistar.com/Calendar.aspx; 3) written comment submitted to Contact-
Council@ci.stpaul.mn.us or CouncilHearing@ci.stpaul.mn.us; or 4) voicemail at 651-266-6805. 
City Council meeting protocol can be found at https://www.stpaul.gov/departments/city-
council#city-council-meetings. Interested persons may also monitor the meeting by visiting 
https://stpaul.legistar.com/Calendar.aspx; or by tuning in to local cable Channel 18. Any 
comments and materials submitted by 12:00 p.m. (noon) on February 1, 2022 will be provided to 
the City Council for consideration. 
 
A person with residence in or the owner of taxable property in the City of Saint Paul may file a 
written complaint with the City if the City fails to comply with Minnesota Statutes Sections 
116J.993 to 116J.995. No action may be filed against the City for the failure to comply with said 
Minnesota Statutes unless a written complaint is filed. 
 
BY ORDER OF THE CITY COUNCIL  
OF THE CITY OF SAINT PAUL 
 
/s/Shari Moore     
City Clerk 


